
   Public Comment Correspondence – Leslie Davis 

 

 
 
From: Leslie Davis [mailto:leslielkd@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, September 10, 2020 11:04 AM 
To: Council District 1 <District1@longbeach.gov>; Council District 8 <District8@longbeach.gov>; Council 
District 3 <District3@longbeach.gov>; City Manager <CityManager@longbeach.gov>; Prosecutor 
<Prosecutor@longbeach.gov> 
Cc: Council District 2 <District2@longbeach.gov>; Mayor <Mayor@longbeach.gov>; Robert Luna 
<Robert.Luna@longbeach.gov>; CityClerk <CityClerk@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: Thank You for Approving a Fireworks Enforcement Team Pilot Program 
 
-EXTERNAL- 

 
Hello: 
 
We are very appreciative that you heard our raised voices early on from the community and recognized 
the activism on this issue from the Long Beach Against Illegal Fireworks Facebook Group. 
 
The mitigation of the illegal use of fireworks and explosives on our city streets is integral to providing, 
preserving and protecting the stability, safety, well-being and  health of the residents of Long 
Beach.  Recent news this week revealed that some 23,000 acres have burned in the El Dorado fire as a 
result of the detonation of a pyrotechnic device.  It was also reported that a house caught fire in Long 
Beach due to sparks landing on the rooftop last week. 
 
We are here to support your efforts in any way needed, and thank you for recognizing that the time has 
come to resolve this dangerous problem. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Leslie Davis 
District 2 
Member, Long Beach Against Illegal Fireworks 
 
 
 



 Public Comment Correspondence – Dennis Laubmeier 

 

 
From: Dennis Laubmeier [mailto:troutfishing101@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, September 10, 2020 4:53 PM 
To: CityClerk <CityClerk@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: Dennis Laubmeier Agenda comments 
 
-EXTERNAL- 

 
On Aug 27 I emailed each of you and the Mayor a proposal to build a house and shop on the 2.6 acre 

parcel located on Beatline Rd. 

The problem with the current zoning law is it states I cannot build a shop before the house, but if I put 

living quarters in it the shop, it then becomes a resident and I can build it 1st. Now that I have a 

residents on the property, I cannot build the house because that would make 2 residences.   

I spoke with several Aldermen and they recommended that I get with Mike Gundlachin Planning and 

zoning and see if we could come up with a fair time line to start construction on the house once ALL 

permits are done and then submit it to the Board for consideration. 

Mike and I both agreed that a 6 month period from the time all permits are pulled, I have to start 

construction on the house. If the house is not started in 6 months, then the City of Long Beach will have 

the right to have the power meter removed from the shop. 

Again, my proposal is to build a 40 x 60 garage first that will include a 20 x 40 living quarters for my wife 

and I to live while the house is being built. After the construction of the house, the living quarters will be 

converted to my “Man Cave/Guest House” 

We currently have the funds to construct the garage, and once built, we would sell our current 

waterfront home in Timber Ridge and use the equity to build an upscale home on this lot. 

Thanks again for your time and considerations. 

Dennis and Brenda Laubmeier 
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